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THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION HAS BEEN PREPARED, BASED ON A REPORT FROM
TORE SAMUELSBON; THE TANZANIA-BABED LWF WORLD SERVICE COMMUNICATIONS
AND REPORTING OFFICER FOR AFRICAN DROUGHT REEPONSE PROJECTS, AND IN
CONSULTATION WITH THE LWF WOLRD SERVICE FIELD OFFICE IN ETHIORIA:

' 'NO CHURCH TRUCKS WERE DESTROYED IN AN ERITREAN PEOPLE'E LIBERATION.
FRONT (EPLF) ATTACK RECENTLY 25 KILOMETERS OUTEIDE MAEBAWA, BUT
ALMOST 173 TONS OF GRAIN WAS SROILED,'’ S4ID ABBA FPAULOSy COORDINATOR
FOR THE ETHIOPIAN CATHOLIC SECRETARIAT AND THE CHURCHEB' JOINT RELIEF
FPARTNERSHIP (JRP) IN ERITREA. IT WAS A MIXED CONVOY OF COMMERCIAL AND
GOVERNMENT TRUCKS THAT WAS ATTACKED ON JANUARY 13, ON ITE WAY FROM
THE PORT OF MASBAWA TO ERITREA CAPITAL, ASMARA.

THE EPLF DESTROYED 17 TRUCKS WITH MILITARY SUPPLIES, ACCORDING TO THE
GUERILLA ORGANIZATION. BUT THE CHURCHES' RELIEF HEADQUARTERES IN
ETHIOPIA CLAIM THAT SOME 173 TONE WAS GRAIN INTENDED FOR THE
DISTRIBUTION IN ERITREA AND TIGRAY.

'’BINCE OUR VEHICLES WERE NOT INVOLVED, IT DOES NOT AFFECT OUR OWN
TRANSPORT CAPACITY. BUT WE ARE NOT ABLE TO TRANSPORT OUR FOOD BY OUR
TRUCKS ONLY, IT IS5 ABSOLUTELY NECESSARY TO RENT COMMERCIAL TRUCKS.
THEREFORE, THIS INCIDENT AFFECTE OUR DISTRIBUTION MUCH AS WE CAN NOT
REACH THE NEEDY PEOPLE IN TIME'' s SAID ABBA PAULOS. '

THE JRP HAS TAKEN RESPONSIBILITY FOR ABOUT 1.3 MILLION DROUGHT
VICTIMS IN ERITREA AND TIGRAY AND RUNE TWO HERCULES AIRCRAFTE A6 WELL
AS ABOUT 60 TRUCKS. MOST OF THE FOOD SUPPLIEE ARRIVE IN MABBAWA AND
HAVE TO BE TRANSPORTED TO ASMARA BY ROAD FOR FURTHER DIETRIBUTION.
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I would here like to draw some conclusions from the meetings I had with
the different factory representatives, and inform you about the latest
offer we have received.

The SA-14 as it is delivered to the Warsaw Pact countries, is "not to be
sold" outside the Warsaw Pact. This version is slightly different from

what is being offered to us as an alternative. The SA-14 is delivered with
an indication device, of friend/foe, as we know.

The alternative, SA-7B/MII (Strella), has the same updated warhead and
seeking capabilities. This includes:

* Improved warhead

* Less sensitive to sunlight

* Reduced flare sensitivity

* Cold/ Hot seeking capability (front engagement)

This version of the SA-7's is reported to have achived very good results
in testing against the MIG-21 and helicopters.

1) The warhead has been improved to an extent where it will not detonate
its charge before actually hitting the plane. This was a major problem
with the earlier models of the SA-7 series, where the jet in many cases
where allowed to return to base, with only minor damage reported.

2) The I/R seeking device has been improved in regard to earlier problems
with missiles destracted from its target by the sun, or other hot objects
as desert heat, or flares discarded from the target. This is now reported
to have been solved, and flares will not cause abortion of flight, after
the missile has identified its primary target.

3) The introduction of Cold-seeking capability brings a whole new consept
to the engagement of SA-7s in anti—aircraft warfare. This will now give
the operator possibility to engage an approaching aircraft in the
beginning of its run, as the missile is capable of detecting the heat
generated around the nose of the plane.







